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EXECUTIVE MEMORANDUM MEMO NO. 10-04

TO: All Department Heads

SUBJECT: Second Interim Budget Execution Policies and Instructions for

FY 11 - Second Quarter Allocation Only

The State's recovery from the severe recession has been tempered by the slow and

unpredictable national recovery. Improvements on the national level have often been offset

by subsequent declines. Locally, we have seen increases in visitor arrivals and continued

decreases in unemployment rates, which bode well for Hawaii's economy. It appears,

however, that recovery will take a little more time than we had earlier anticipated.

At their September 8, 2010 meeting, the Council on Revenues changed its FY 11 general

fund tax revenue forecast downward from 6.2 percent to 2 percent, while increasing FY 12

from 5.8 percent to 10 percent, reflecting the slower recovery period. Preliminary general

fund tax collections for the first two months of FY 11 indicate that revenues have decreased

by 22.8 percent net of 4.7 percent increase adjusted by $187.4 million in deferred tax

refunds paid out in July 2010 over the prior year.

Vhile we are still cautiously optimistic about the State's economic recovery, we must be

patient as the State recovers from a significant decline in revenues, culminated by the

9.5 percent decrease in FY 09. We must continue to exercise prudence with our

expenditures in light of the fiscal uncertainties that remain. Our management of public

resources should always be thoughtful and appropriate.

Full year budget execution policies for FY 11 are still pending. During the interim, the

following actions are hereby authorized:

1. Effective immediately, departments will receive their respective budget allocations for

the first two quarters of FY 11.



-2-

a. The revised Exhibit 1 contains your department's First and Second Quarter

allocation, which is one-half of FY 11 operating program appropriations from

Act 180, SLH 2010. The new allocation also reflects adjustments that were

previously authorized.

b. Requests for exception from this policy will be reviewed on a case-by-case basis and

must be submitted to the Governor's Office through the Department of Budget and

Finance B&F.

2. Allocations for subsequent quarters will be made upon further consideration of revenue

and expenditure requirements.

3. Except for allocation amounts, all other current budget execution policies as contained in.

the following Executive Memoranda will continue until further notice.

* Executive Memorandum E.M. No. 08-03, FY09 Budget Execution Policies and

Instructions dated June 23, 2008.

* E.M. No. 08-05, Amendments to E.M. No. 08-03 dated August 26, 2008.

* E.M. No. 09-06, Third Interim Budget Execution Policies and Instructionsfor FY10

dated November 10, 2009.

Questions on the specific policies and instructions should be directed to B&F or the

appropriate agency referenced.

Your continued hard work and dedication to maintain State services during these uncertain

times is sincerely appreciated.

LINDA LINGLE
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